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Minutes of the 
Algonquin Village Liquor Commission 

Special Meeting 
Held at Village Hall on February 16, 2010 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  In the absence of Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt, Village Clerk 
Jerry Kautz called the Special Meeting to order at 7:45 PM.  A roll call found the 
following commissioners present: Jerrold Glogowski, Deborah Sosine, John Spella, Jim 
Steigert, Robert Smith.  Absent: Brian Dianis.  Mr. Kautz asked for a motion to appoint a 
Liquor Commission Chair Pro-tem.  Moved by Sosine, seconded by Glogowski to 
appoint Bob Smith as Liquor Commission Chair Pro-tem.  Roll call vote; voting aye – 
Glogowski, Sosine, Spella, Steigert, Smith.  Motion carried: 5-ayes, 0-nays, 1-absent.  
Please note: Mr. Dianis was seated at 7:47 PM. 
 
Staff in attendance: Attorney - Kelly Cahill, Administration - William Ganek,  
Police – Police Chief Russ Laine. 
 
CONSIDER LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATIONS: Chairman Pro-tem Smith requested 
the Liquor Commission to consider consenting to the approval of the following Liquor 
Licenses: 
 
1.  Class B-1, Bond Drug Company of Illinois d/b/a Walgreens # 05284, 1301 E. 
Algonquin Road, Algonquin, Illinois 60102.  
Attorney Cahill reported all documents, fees, and insurance are in order.  
When asked by Mr. Dianis, the Walgreens representative replied all employees are 
Bassett trained. There are also safeguards built into the cash registers that will trigger a 
“lock off” if dates of purchaser conflict. Company policy is to check anyone looking forty 
years old or younger. Consensus of the Commission was to approve the license. 
  
2.  Class B-1, Walgreen Company d/b/a Walgreens #09059, 4001 W. Algonquin Road, 
Algonquin, IL 60102. Attorney Cahill reported all documents, fees, and insurance are in 
order. Since this Walgreens Store follows the same corporate procedure as above, the 
Commission gave its consent to approve the license.  
 
3.  Class F, Fasiran LLC d/b/a India Curry House, 1332 E. Algonquin Road, Algonquin, 
IL 60102. 
Attorney Cahill reported all documents, fees, and insurance are in order. Mr. Dianis 
asked if Bassett training was planned for all employees. Owners Nariza and Syed 
Faheem responded that all servers will be trained with the manager having experience in 
serving alcohol at another of their restaurants. Even though the “F” licenses allow for 
carry out, the India Curry House will not do so. After discussion, there was consent by 
the Commission to issue the license. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Mr. Smith adjourned the meeting at 8:00P.M. 
 
 
Submitted; ______________________ 
                   Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  
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